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14 January 2025 

 

 

B Morrison  

fyi-request-29523-8f307e0a@requests.fyi.org.nz 

REF: OIA-17207 

 

To whom it may concern 

 

Request made under the Official Information Act 1982 

 

Thank you for your email of 11 December 2024 requesting the following information under the Official 

Information Act 1982 (the Act): 

 

How long have the 4 traffic cameras listed below in Christchurch been offline? And what is the 

cause? And what is the timeframe to fix them? 

Surely this is a traffic management risk and a waste of taxpayer money by not having them 

operating. 

  

- QEII / Main North Road intersection 

- Memorial Ave / Airport bridge heading south 

- Riccarton Road / Clyde Road intersection 

- Marshland Road / Prestons Road heading south 

 

 

Camera name Offline since Comments 

Marshland Road / 

Prestons Road 

South 

26/01/2024 3:26 

This is a Christchurch City Council camera and has 

been replaced with a different model and will be 

removed from NZ Transport Agency Waka Kotahi 

(NZTA) website as this is no longer serving as a 

webcam. 

Riccarton Road / 

Clyde Road 
17/01/2024 20:15 

This is a Christchurch City Council camera and has 

been replaced with a different model and will be 

removed from NZTA’s website as this is no longer 

serving as a webcam. 

SH1 Memorial 

Avenue South 
12/12/2023 9:48 

This camera is faulty and has been highlighted to the 

NZTA asset management team. It will be replaced in 

early 2025. 

SH74 Queen 

Elizabeth II Drive 
24/04/2024 15:15 

This camera has been recently replaced and is the 

process of being re-configured to deliver the 

snapshots to the NZTA website. No firm timeframe 

but anticipated operational by end of January 2025. 
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Please note that while the online journey planner’s web cameras are not operational, our separate 

traffic management cameras at the above locations are still functioning. 

 

If you would like to discuss this reply with NZTA, please contact Ministerial Services by email to 

official.correspondence@nzta.govt.nz. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Liz Maguire 

Chief Digital Officer 

 


